
144 Elm Street 

Applicant Summary of Project: 

This project involves deconstructing part of the existing 1950 garage currently located across the street 
at 147 Elm and reusing it as a shed.  This property has been approved for demolition.  We have 
permission to move this structure from the current owners, who are pleased to see it being reused.  The 
current all-wood structure is sound and has many details which relate to our house, including the wood 
paneled man door (which is an exact match to our side door), gable roof, wood siding, and wood 
windows.  Currently, the left/west side of the building is blank.  We will add a square (faux) shuttered 
window with matching trim the same size as the other two.  This will face our new fence.  We will also 
re-center the existing window on the right/east side in order to maintain a balanced look.  Siding and 
trim will be painted to match the red and white of our house.  We will roof with charcoal dimensional 
shingles to match the house.  Our intent is to build the foundation deck with pressure treated lumber 
supported on concrete piers and then landscape extensively around the entire structure.  We will build a 
small ramp at the overhead door. 
 
 (Please note that the photo of the back yard shows a large swing set near the shed site.  This is being 
removed prior to the project.) 

 

 

Rear/south lot line fence.  Last year, both of our immediate neighbors got massive dogs and fenced their 
yards.  We are enclosing our back yard with 65 feet of 6' pressure treated, dog-ear style board fence.  
Stringers on the inside.  This matches the style that our neighbors at 140 Elm chose.   
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